
 
  



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

September 17, 2019 

Location:  Dufur 

 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 

 

Board members present:  Carolyn Wood, Dick Stentz, Rita Rathkey, and Tina Coleman 

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Rita Squires, Bronte Dodd, and Sarah Tierney 

 

Called to order: 4:00 by Dick Stentz 

 

Corrections to minutes: none; Carolyn Wood moved to approve the minutes, Rita Rathkey seconded, and the minutes 

were passed. 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: none 

 

 

Director’s Reports: 
  

Maupin – Funding and construction update – the project is 86% paid for. Maupin received the Ford Family Foundation 

grant. They are looking at a mid-November move in date. The library is planning a ribbon cutting ceremony for early 

December, with a grand opening in early spring. Furniture will come later as they are working on getting things in order.  

The Bug Chicks are coming in October for a program about bugs and insects. The Teen Advisory group is temporarily 

disbanded. 

 

Dufur – The new carpet is in and looks marvelous. Using Ready to Read funds, they purchased a new story-time chair, 

and two more chairs are coming. Trying to get books back on the shelves after the carpet installation has been a slow 

process. The summer reading program went very well with about 35 people attending each program. The library had 104 

attendees for the reptile guy. It was awesome! 

 

The Dalles – Summer reading went well. The Library Foundation was contacted by Ingrid Dankmeyer to facilitate grant 

writing for Maupin, as they needed a 501c3. They are working on several small grants for Maupin. The City got a 

$100,000 Connectivity Grant from Google. The city will use the money for better video conferencing.  $56,000 is going to 

the Library for 100 hotspots. 25 are earmarked for CGCC and the other 75 for The Dalles Library. Jeff will be ordering 

100 new cases for the hotspots. Because this money was given to the City of The Dalles, the hotspots will stay in The 

Dalles. 

     The library got money for Virtual Reality (VR) technology from a Google grant. The library will get five VR 

computer/kits. The teen librarians recently had a meeting with a technology consultant in White Salmon and got some 

good ideas for use and programs with VR. 

     The NEA Big Read event happens in October. Staff have been very busy working on this. They are having trouble 

getting responses from people, which impedes the library’s planning efforts. 

     The annual statistics have been reported to the Oregon State Library. Circulation is up quite a bit. 

 

 

Old Business:  The parking lot got restriped recently. There was a discussion about how the new drinking fountain needs 

to be ADA compliant. Maintenance is planning on a November installation date. 

  



 

 

New Business:  There was a discussion about whether to hold quarterly Library Board meetings and the majority thought 

it was not a good idea. It is better to continue the monthly meetings. Dick Stentz talked about how other businesses offer a 

courtesy wheelchair. He has observed firsthand how some of our patrons could benefit from the library providing this 

service. Jeff will look into getting one. 

     Jeff explained how the library currently offers free Wifi service, and whether it should be turned off when the library is 

closed (some staff members are concerned about people hanging out in the parking lot after hours to access the Wifi). 

There was a brief discussion, with the consensus being that it is a great service to offer our community, and to visitors 

who might be passing through town.  

     Election of officers:  Carolyn Wood moved to keep Dick Stentz as Chair, and elect Tina Coleman as Vice Chair, 

seconded by Rita Rathkey. The vote was unanimous. 

 

Financial Review: There is nothing unusual to report. We are just a little way into this fiscal year. There was a brief 

discussion about enterprise zone funds, and the consensus was that by state law it is up to the City and County to divide 

how the money would be dispersed. 

 

The next meeting will be October 15th in Maupin at 4 pm. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:07 p.m. 
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